City of Austin et

Recommendation for Action

File #: 23-2370, Agenda Item #: 70. 7/20/2023

Posting Language

Authorize additional contingency to a contract for the Rosedale North Water and Wastewater Pipeline Renewal
Phase 2 project with Underground Water Solutions Company, to increase the amount by $354,500 for a
revised total amount not to exceed $3,470,969.

(Note: This request is for additional contingency only. MBE/WBE goals will be established if a change order is
requested).

Lead Department
Financial Services Department.

Managing Department
Capital Delivery Services.

Fiscal Note
Funding is available in the Capital Budget of Austin Water.

Purchasing Language:
Additional Contingency.

Prior Council Action:
June 10, 2021 - Council awarded the original contract, item 9, on a 11-0 vote.

For More Information:

Direct questions regarding this Recommendation for Council Action to the Financial Services Department -
Central Procurement at: FSDCentralProcurementRCAs@austintexas.gov
<mailto:FSDCentralProcurementRCAs@austintexas.gov> or 512-974-2500.

Council Committee, Boards and Commission Action:
July 19, 2023 - Not reviewed by the Water and Wastewater Commission due to lack of quorum.

June 2, 2021 - Recommended by the Water and Wastewater Commission on a 9-0 vote and two vacancies.

Additional Backup Information:

The Rosedale North Water and Wastewater Pipeline Renewal project is part of the Renewing Austin Program.
The Renewing Austin Program is an ongoing effort to replace, and upgrade deteriorated and aging water
mains with a documented history of multiple breaks, that are in poor condition, and that impact service
delivery. In addition, the program coordinates and includes wastewater lines in poor condition and in need of
replacement within the project area.

This project consists of the repair and replacement of existing water and wastewater mains located within the
general boundaries of Nasco Drive; Northland Drive; Shoal Creek Boulevard; Shoal Edge Court; Shady Oak
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Court; Shoal Mont Drive, and Sonora Court. Water system renewal includes approximately 5,800 linear feet of
10-inch to 12-inch mains along with service lines to individual properties and associated appurtenances.
Wastewater system renewal includes approximately 5,300 linear feet of 6-inch to 12-inch main, manholes, and
service lines to individual properties.

Construction of this project began in May 2022. Due to unforeseen subsurface conditions, change orders to
date have exhausted most of the original contingency. This additional contingency will provide for modification
and realignment of wastewater lines currently in conflict with existing utilities, and associated manholes.
Milling and pavement restoration for affected streets is also included. Further significant change orders are not
anticipated at this time, but additional contingency is requested so that any future change orders can be
executed in a timely manner and the work is not further delayed.

This project is located within zip code 78756 (District 7).
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